SLMC

Monthly General Membership Meeting Agenda

Monday, October 15, 2007

Call meeting to order

The St. Luke’s Men’s Club monthly membership meeting was called to order by President Silvas at 7:30 p.m. 

Prayer & Pledge

Nat Chavez, Club Chaplain, invited all in attendance to join him in an opening prayer. Club member Deacon Robert Garza then lead members present in a pledge of allegiance to our flag.  

Welcome new members and guest

President Silvas welcomed guest and new members present and invited them to come forward to be recognized. Eleven new members and three guests came to the microphone and introduced themselves and were greeted with a round of applause. President Silvas remarked how excited he was to see so many new members. He invited all of them to get involved with the many activities and events put on by the Club.      

Recognize Monthly Birthday List  

Club members who celebrated their birthdays in October were next asked to line up in the front of the room to receive a birthday song and a special gift of evening raffle tickets. Twenty-two members’ names were read aloud from the birthday rooster. Of the names called twelve were present to receive this special attention. 
Introduction of our cooking team

Present Silvas invited Don Jungman, our head chef for the evening meal, to introduce his cooking team. Don thanked Bill Groff, Ike Eisenmenger, Benny De Los Santos, Jack Riegel, Ben Olenick, Homer Fetzer, and Elizando De Los Santos. A round of applause was awarded these volunteers as a sign of appreciation for preparing a delicious meal of beef stew with all the trimmings.   

Minutes of the previous meeting held on September 17th were presented by Secretary, David Keller. Copies of these minutes had been distributed at each table prior to the meeting for members to review and as in the past members were also encouraged to read these minutes on our Internet home page. Hearing no corrections or additions from the membership President Silvas asked for a motion to accept these minutes, which was delivered by Terry Sparrow and Bobby Margo then approval by all.  

Treasurer’s Report for September was next offered by Club Treasurer, Greg Shean. He also had distributed copies prior to the meeting and encouraged members to review the most recent financial activity of the Club. He noted that this month was our first of the fiscal year and reflected a year–to-date profit of $976 above budget. Hearing no questions or corrections a motion to accept his report was made by Alex Flores, seconded by Russell Phillips and passed by all present.     

Club Correspondence received since the September meeting was presented by Secretary David Keller. A copy of this correspondence was distributed in advance of the meeting for members to review. The secretary noted we had received one additional letter of thanks from a WGD recipient and also several early invitations for the January Walter Gerlach Livestock Auction. One email request was also received from the Mexican American Bar Association and would be reported on by the SPC.   

Guest Speaker for the evening was next introduced by President Silvas. Officer David Chavez, a game warden with the Texas Park and Wildlife Department presented an entertaining update on the duties of his department. He answered numerous questions on hunting and fishing regulations and delivered several humorous stories of violations that delighted the audience. He received a round of applause at the conclusion of his 14 minute presentation.   

Old Business:

· 501c Entity Update – In the absence of Chairman Don O’Brien, President Silvas reported the Bylaws for the new corporation have been delivered to our attorney for his review and would be sent to the State of Texas for filing. 

· Parish Picnic Update – Chairman Matt Mora reminded everyone that the annual parish picnic would be held on October 28 after the 11a.m. Mass, which would be held in the ball field. He has scheduled three SLMC teams at different times (9, 10:30, and 11:30). They would do set up, cooking, and serving. Additional helpers are welcome and should see him after the meeting to sign his worker sheet.  

· Parish Work Day – President Silvas stated that Fr. Jim has called for a men’s workday on the church grounds for Saturday November 10th and has invited the SLMC to join-in with this event. We have offered to prepare food and refreshments for the workers starting at 8 a.m. The parish building committee will be responsible for scheduling the work assignments. All men of the parish are welcome. 
· Capital Campaign Status Update – Chairman Don O’Brien was currently attending a meeting with this committee and was not available to deliver an update. 

 New Business:  

(
President Silvas remarked that in preparation for the upcoming Christmas dance he was happy to announce to the membership that the Executive Board had approved the providing of the Club’s service medallions to the early recipients of the Life Time Membership Award. These individuals were not given medallions at the time they were chosen for this tribute.  Since this decorative badge has become a visible sign of honored service at our Christmas dance both he and the board felt that all thirty-eight our Life Time recipients should be able to display their award. President Silvas appointed David Keller and Loren Brown to prepare a list of these members, order their medallions, and have them at the November membership meeting for distribution.     
Reports by appointed Officers: 

   Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder had no report.

Chaplain – Nat Chavez invited members to attend the Living Rosary on November 19th at St. Luke Catholic Church. The SLMC would recite one of the decades. Peter Rangel added that he wanted to thank the Club for their support with this project. Nat Chavez also told members to plan on attending our Club’s Thanksgiving Mass at 6 p.m. in the Church, just before our November 19th meeting. President Silvas encouraged members to attend and noted no refreshments would be available until after service. He also thanked Fr. Jim for agreeing to act as celebrant for this service. 

    Family Center Officer – John McCauley had no report. 

    Inventory Control – Steve Kelly had no report. 

 Membership – Eric Johnson thanked members who brought in all these new members and reminded everyone their dues must be paid by November 19 if they want to take advantage of the Christmas Dance ticket savings. 
    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley was not present and had no report. 

Reports by standing committees:
    Special Projects – Ralf Meneses reminded members of the 12/15 Christmas Dance just around the corner. He announced that guest this year would cost $30, and paid members would again be free. The meal and entertainment would be very similar to last year. On another note he also stated that his committee had received a late email request from the Mexican American Bar Association of San Antonio seeking scholarship support. Due to the timing of this notice this request could not be approved. A letter of regret was sent to this organization encouraging them to apply next year for WGD distribution funds. 

 Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras began by reminding members that only 137 days remain before the big day. The Big Buck tickets will be available at next month’s meeting, and will have a first place prize of $5,000.00. He again encouraged members to bring their $50 to buy a big buck ticket next month. There will be only 450 tickets sold. He went on to announce that this year’s auction and raffle prizes would be more upscale because of past responses from attendees. His co-chairs this year will be Duffy Bowen and George Delgado. He also has named Alex Flores to chair corporate tables, Joey Groff to cover Big Bucks sales, and Don Modrick as our head cook.   

    Entertainment – Mike Perez proudly stated that the Cowboy bus trip scheduled for 11/17 is full with 55 attending. Alex Flores thanked him for all his efforts to provide entertainment for our club. 

   Audit – Bobby Margo stated that the audit had started and is in progress. 

   Christian Services – Alfredo Avila asked for prayers for Mickey Carle still in the VA hospital, John Kotzur and his wife in a nursing home, Robert Ehrhardt, Rudy Benitez, Bill Haile and Bill Groff.  

   Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg had no report.

   Public Relations – Everett Elstak had no report except to state he would man the Club’s ministry table at the parish picnic. 

    Scholarships – Alex Flores had no report.

    Life Time – Terry Sparrow announced that his committee made up of Duffy Bowen, Larry Ridder, John McCauley, Felipe Gonzalez would soon be holding their annual meeting.  

Any comments or announcements for the good of the club? 

· John Donnellan announced that our next blood drive would be held on Sunday 11/18.

· Larry Ridder announced he had dinner/dance tickets for-sale for the 11/10 “Fandango Under the Stars” to support the Guadalupe Home.    

· Homer Fetzer called for painters and wallpapers to help with the church rectory remodeling efforts. He asked us to watch the bulletin for more information.   

Raffle prize drawings this month were won by Emilio Rojo Jr., Deacon Robert Garza, Roy Lopez, and Ralf Meneses.  

Motion to adjourn meeting was provided at 8:52 p.m. by Bobby Margo and Loran Brown and approved by all present.   

Closing Prayer was lead by Chaplain, Nat Chavez.

The evenings raffle brought in $214.00 and meal income was $370.00. 

______________________



____________________________

David Keller





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary 





President  

SLMC Executive Meeting

October 08, 2007

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Thank you letter from St. Luke’s St. Vincent De Paul Society for WGD distribution  

Correspondence – Support Request 

1. Summer Newsletter form Guide Dogs of Texas Inc. and a general solicitation.


2. Walter Gerlach Livestock Show and Auction Invitation – Jan.26, 2008 

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

 1.   Fall newsletter  & annual report from the Children’s Bereavement Center of SA

2. St. Luke Catholic Church – Pastoral Council List  (09/13/07) 

3. Returned SLMC Aug. newsletter mailing to: Rene Lopez, Mark Luitjen, Valentine Mora, Paul Bower (Incorrect Addresses)

4. Invoice (2nd request) $94 from J.S. Paluch Co – World Library Publications  

5. Paid receipt from Trinity Publications $240 for St. Luke weekly bulletin advertisement

Additional Communications Received

Since Executive Meeting October 08, 2007

For October 15, 2007 General Meeting 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Thank you email from St. Luke’s Catholic School principal Andrew Iliff for WGD distribution used to remodel a fifth grade classroom. Including an invitation to the blessing and dedication event.  

Correspondence – Support Request  

1.Email request for scholarship support from Mexican American Bar Association of San Antonio 

2. Invitation letters from Brittney Kilgore and Bailee Kilgore for the Gerlach Livestock Auction 

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1. Email message from St, Luke Catholic Church setting an advanced 10-day requirement for bulletin notices.  

2. Frost Bank paymentech merchants monthly statement 
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